Mr. Artie Hilers, Washington University, St. Louis, Missouri.

Dear Arties

This will acknowledge recaipt of your kind favor of the 26th ultime. I will make it a point to be in attendance at your December 10th Sunday meeting if I cannot make it Saturday. When will you have your interpretation meeting?

We had planned somewhat on a clinic the evening of December 9th. We are playing the Warrensburg Teachers and dedicating their new field house on December 8th. We play Oklahoma Aggies December 5th here at Lawrence. It may be on the way back from Warrensburg I will stop by and see your people on the 9th, but I had tentatively counted on a game here on the 9th.

My idea was to get three or four teams in close prome imity to Lawrence and put on demonstrations and not have a regular full time game, but have the teams scrimmage only a few minutes so that the high school boys could see our general style of play. We would not have one single game as we have had in our previous clinics.

I haven't had word from Louis Menze regarding our meeting, so I am glad to get the news from you. I imagine our basketball group wants to get going as soon as possible, hence the early meeting. This suits me fine.

You can count on me bobbing up at your meeting for a friendly discussion with your group, and also a greeting to the old maestro. Artie Eilers.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.